
GREEN CLIPPINGS 

CLIP 1. It is with deep regret that we- report the death of Mrs. Ruth Wareham , wife 
of former Executive Director A1 Wareham. We wish to extend our most sincere sympathy 
on behalf of all his good friends in M.G.C.S.A. 

CLIP 2. Mr. Frank Hannigan of the United States Golf Association recently visited 
Mr. Clem McCann of the Bunker Hills Golf Club in Coon Rapids, the site of the 1976 
U.S.G.A. Public Links Championship. He toured the course with Clem, Dick Toilette, 
the club's professional and Bob Ulsaker, the U.S.G.A. Public Links' Committeeman in 
this area. Frank liked what he saw and predicted that the participants are in for a 
real treat when they play the course in 1976. 

CLIP 3. The Mankato Country Club has scheduled an Irv Fuller Appreciation dinner 
for November 18 at 6:30 p.m. at the country club. Irv is retiring after forty-three 
years, yep, that's right, forty-three years of service! His successor is none other 
than his son, Irv Fuller, Jr. Anyone of his friends in the industry wishing to 
attend should call A1 Heirigs at 336-0453, a local Minneapolis number. 

CLIP 4. The Pebble Lake Golf Club, Inc. of Fergus Falls, Minnesota has a superin-
tendent's opening. Here are the details: Wanted: Greenskeeper to take charge of 
18-Hole Pebble Lake Golf Course at Fergus Falls beginning the 1976 season. Send 
resume and salary requirements to P.O. Box 772, Fergus Falls, Minnesota 56537, 
immediately. 

CLIP 5. On November 4 Ohioans will be going to the polls and may well decide the 
future of golf in Ohio. Issue No. 1, if passed, will provide that all land used .„ 
exclusively for outdoor recreation in Ohio will be appraised at current use value 
for taxation purposes. If this issue fails many golf courses could be taxed out of 
existence. This could have a far reaching impact on the future development of golf 
facilities and jobs for superintendents. This will affect both country clubs and 
privately owned public courses. Privately owned public golf courses already facing 
unfair disadvantages in competing with city, park and state courses will find them-
selves in a hopeless position. 
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